[Private & Confidential]

GREATER GLASGOW & CLYDE AREA MEDICAL COMMITTEE

General Practitioner Subcommittee

MINUTES of the MEETING of 

the COMMITTEE    held   on 16th January 2017 in the Committee’s offices at 40 New City Road, Glasgow G4 9JT

	SEDERUNT:
	Drs Ronnie Burns, Maureen Byrne, Vicky Clark, John Dempster, Mark Fawcett, Norrie Gaw, Parisa Ghanbari, John Ip, Jim Mackenzie, William Macphee, Alan McDevitt, Jacqueline McLoone, Hilary McNaughtan, Christopher Mansbridge, Graeme Marshall, Paul Miller, Patricia Moultrie, Kerri Neylon, Jim O’Neil, Alex Potter, Jean Powell, Paul Ryan, Mohammed Sharif, Mark Storey, Michael Rennick, David Taylor and Raymund White.

	
	

	CHAIRMAN:
	Dr Mark Fawcett, Vice-Chairman of the Committee, chaired the meeting.

	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Apologies for absence were received from Drs Gordon Forrest, Michael Haughney, Susan Langridge, Punam Krishan, Chris McHugh, Kathryn McLachlan, Euan Mabon, Bob Mair, Alan Petrie, Stephen Miller, Alastair Taylor, Chris Tervit, Blair Walker and Alasdair Wilson.

	
	

	ATTENDING:
	Mr David Leese, Chief Officer (CO) Renfrewshire HSCP
Mrs Mary Fingland, Secretary of the Committee

	
	

	REVISED AGENDA:
	The GP Subcommittee received the Revised Agenda.

	
	

	MINUTES: 16/043
	The GP Subcommittee received the Minutes of the meeting held on 19th December 2016.  

The Minutes of the 19th December 2016 were approved and signed by the Chairman.    

	
	

	MATTERS ARISING:

16/044
	(a) Podiatry Services Update
The GP Subcommittee heard that the report on the Castlemilk pilot was still in draft form.  Members noted that the initial information appeared to indicate that the pilot had worked although the report is still being worked through at management level.

A member raised concerns that a South Sector Podiatry manager was currently writing to practices on the withdrawal of practice podiatry clinics from the end of January 2017.  A member voiced concern about moderate to high risk referrals which had been sent back to the practice from Podiatry.  The member advised that the patients had been deemed to be at risk by the practice.  The member was asked to forward details to the Podiatry Service lead for further investigation as moderate to high risk should be seen by the service.

Another member advised that if a service has received a referral which they then refuse to see, the GP should not be receiving those patients back into their care as they were specifically referred for specialist treatment following a GP encounter.  The member advised that GPs should be advised to include a statement in the referral that “should the consultant or department refuse to see a referred patient then the consultant or department retains responsibility for that decision”.  The GP Subcommittee heard that GPs should make it clear they were not accepting return to referrer.
A member advised that the Board do collate figures on back to referrer and suggested looking at current situation and reporting back to the GP Subcommittee.

Action:  Examples of returned referrals to be forwarded to HSCP Podiatry Lead Chief Operating Officer.
Obtain figures on back to referrer to establish how wide-spread the practice is becoming.

Another member raised concerns about a doctor employed by the Scottish Ambulance Service and based in the control room who was overruling GPs on calls for patient ambulances.  Another member advised that the idea was to help to manage ambulances if there was a suggestion of ambulances exceeding their target times.  The GP Subcommittee heard that a few practices had been in touch recently with concerns about this development.
Action:  Newsletter article about utilising the SAS template form to report difficulties with the service.
(b) Evaluation of the Renfrewshire Development Programme 

The GP Subcommittee discussed the evaluation paper on the Renfrewshire Development Programme.  A member told the meeting that he had difficulty with conclusion on page 7 around Primary Care Activity as he believed GP encounters were not a sign of increased workload and noted that if Practice Nurses were busy then GPs were also.

Another member noted there was no significant results and suggested a need to be very robust before implementing any changes for example what is to be achieved and what are the levels of achievement before any funding increase.  The GP Subcommittee heard the paper was not robust enough and should learn from Keepwell project.

The GP Subcommittee heard the paper was not designed to give measure and was told the project finished over a year ago however changes to how chest pain was managed had been rolled out and a number of other things were being looked at.  The GP Subcommittee was advised and noted this was never an absolute programme and the paper only a report on what happened and was for adaption not adoption.  Members were told that if assumptions were right about the chest pain service it should be rolled out across the patch.

A member raised concerns about the older people’s section as bold claims were being made and heard that the numbers were in there but it was unclear if you do A then you will get Y.  Another member enquired what was the initial goal?   In response the member heard that the RDP had been set up as a demo site for the ‘yellow blobs’ identified in the Acute Service Review and what set up should be looked at to get right service i.e. community, back door hospital, prescriptions and patient transport.  Members heard that the RDP was to test the Acute Service Review strategy looking at community based activity and hospital back door.  Five outcomes had been looked at and Renfrewshire given its unique circumstances had been picked for the test area.

A member asked if the goal outcomes had been achieved and heard the HSCP and Board now know more about what was out there and other areas had taken the information from the RDP and used it as the spur for innovative thinking in systems.
A member felt that the points in the document were valid and work in the right direction however strongly suggested it was important to get evidence as poor figures have been used in the past for system change and therefore GPs are wary of such moves.

A member felt RDP didn’t make a lot of difference to GPs from either day to day or from workload perspective it would not change anything.  In response he was told that GPs were not part of those ‘yellow blobs’ and shorter length of stay in hospital places more demand on DNs and home care.  The GP Subcommittee heard the RDP was never intended to shift work off GPs.

(c) A Modern Outpatient A Collaborative Approach 2017 – 2020: Major Overhaul of Outpatient Appointments 
Members heard the focus of the approach was on inappropriate visits to outpatient clinics.  Parts of the paper allowed an understanding of transformation in Lanarkshire hospitals and on keeping patients at home.  Members heard that it broadly appears to be fitting in with how the GP contract was moving.

Another senior member noted that whilst taking about this issue it needed capacity to be able to work and whilst there is no capacity GPs and the community could not take this on.  Members heard there was no opportunity for GPs as they have no capacity at this time.  Lots of initiatives identified i.e. consultants phoning patient, faxing prescriptions was simply a different response to not meeting targets.  The Committee discussed email vs using SCI referral for advice only and heard that it was unclear whether email would be the best way forward for governance purposes.  Another member raised the issue of cross border practices and the need for integration of referral pathways for different boards in SCI.  
The GP Subcommittee were advised that GPs should not be carrying out pre-clinic work as that should be a Secondary Care function.  Members heard that GPs don’t want to have to jump through hoops to get their patients seen and that use of SCI as a referral tool was never intended to be a barrier to referral. Another member stated that GPs need decision support to allow them to keep a patient in the Community and heard that initiatives such as this can only happen when GPs are not the accountable fall back when other sectors withdraw or reduce their services.  Members noted national discussions would continue later this month.

	
	

	GP REPRESENTATION REQUIRED: 16/045
	(a) Psychiatric Advisory Committee

No member was able to attend this committee.

(b) Chronic Pain MCN – Deputy only
No member was able to act as deputy for the meeting on the 

	
	

	NOTES AND REPORTS OF MEETINGS (FOR INFO): 16/046
	(a) Report of the Prescribing Management Group meeting held on Thursday 15th December 2016

Noted.

(b) Report of the Clinical Subgroup of the Sexual Health PIG meeting held on Thursday 15th December 2016
Noted. 
(c) Report of the GP Appraisal Steering Group meeting held on Thursday 15th December

Noted.  

Members heard the GMC Report would be available this week and the GMC was trying to make appraisals less bureaucratic.

	
	

	HEALTH SOCIAL CARE PARTNERSHIPS 16/047
	(a) HSCP Update   

HSCP Clinical Director Appointments
The GP Subcommittee noted:-

East Dunbartonshire had appointed Dr Lisa Williams as Clinical Director.  Members heard Dr Williams had previously been the Associate Clinical Director of East Dunbartonshire.

Renfrewshire HSCP had appointed Dr Stuart Sutton as Clinical Director.  Members were told that Dr Sutton was currently a GP in South London and Vice-chairman of a Clinical Commissioning Group in London.  Dr Sutton would join the HSCP in March 2017 and is expected to relocate to the area.
CQL National Forum
The GP Subcommittee heard that the CQL National Forum will take place on 28th February and registration to attend the CQL event was required.

	
	

	CHANGES TO THE MEDICAL LIST: 16/048
	(a) Inclusions, Mergers, Resignations, Retirals 

Noted.

	
	

	AOCB: 16/049
	There was no further competent business. 

	
	

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
	The date of the next GP Subcommittee meeting is Monday 20th February 2017.

The date of the next Executive meeting is Monday 6th February 2017.
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